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I began today’s conference by noting that today’s event had the potential to

become a watershed moment in the future of innovation in America.  Innovation

has historically played a central role in the United States economy, spurring growth

and providing consumers with products and services that are of the highest quality,

greatest variety, and lowest cost.  No one is more aware of this fact than Northern

Californians who, in recent years, have witnessed the economic importance of

innovation and how it has changed markets more significantly and swiftly than at

any time in the world’s history.  One of the most critical issues facing America is

how we maintain our position as a world leader in innovation.  

Today, we have thoroughly discussed the Commission’s recommendations

for patent reform, and I’m pleased to hear a great deal of support for them.  But

now comes the hard part – figuring out how to translate these ideas into actions. 

To determine our next step, I believe that we must address two questions:   

C How do we take our gaggle of bright ideas and keen insights about
patent law and process and turn them into something more meaningful



about innovation and our economy? 

C How do we capitalize on this opportunity to make the patent system
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opportunity to make the patent system more responsive to technology innovation. 

These firms also agree to meet and to have a continuing dialogue among

themselves, academia, and policymakers about the proposals for patent reform

discussed here today.  These leading firms include: Google, Cisco, Intel, E-Bay,

Chiron, Symantec, Microsoft, and Genentech.

With these innovation companies’ commitment, I think that patent reform is

off to a good start.  Thank you all for getting us to this point.  I look forward to

sharing an ongoing relationship with you as you refine your views on how

innovation can thrive in America.

    ______________________________________________________________


